
 

 

                                                                                                                                             
19th September 2024 

Dear Parent/ Carer,   
 

As we start the new academic year, I am pleased to let you know that I will remain as Head of Year 
for your child.  I would like to extend a warm CMS welcome to the new students and families that 
have joined us this year. 
 

I am delighted to have the opportunity to stay with this year group, build on last year’s successes, 
support your child to achieve their full potential and have a happy year.  
  

Starting the KS3 journey brings a new format to the timetable which the children seemed to have 
adjusted and settled to well. As always, expectations are high for our KS3 pupils, and we very much 
appreciate support from parents with this at home. Please read through the letter your child bought 
home which explains our behaviour policy which should bring greater clarity. 
 
Students will have further opportunities this year to engage with after school clubs and charity 
events which I hope they look forward to getting involved with. 
 
I am sure that they will continue to be a year group for us all to be proud of.   
 

Please do contact me should you have any concerns so that we can work together to ensure the 
best possible outcome for your child. All staff email addresses can be found on our website should 
you want to contact a subject teacher. 
 

Kind regards, 
 
C. Mayer 

 

Miss Charlotte Mayer  
Head of Year 7  
cm@codsall-middle.staffs.sch.uk 
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